helping with that to include Dr. Maddox and MUSC and others from the Charleston Area. The Town had 312 people tested. There was a great turnout from the area and the vendors who help supported it in Swansea.

Mayor and Town sent Congratulations out to the seniors of Swansea High School for the Class of 2020.

WATER AND SEWER

The Mayor shared, Kevin Houser was out in the field and was not able to be on the conference call. However, he does have his rotation, on the water and the painting of the Fire Hydrants he has almost completed.

POLICE DEPARTMENT

Chief Hayes reported for the month of May they issued 115 citations, worked 2 accidents, issued 11 warrants, 39 Reports and had 18 arrests.

Mayor asked, Chief Hayes what the procedures and policies were on choke holds in the Town of Swansea? Chief shared, they have never been trained to use choke holds, they are against it nor do they use them. They have a policy. The Mayor asked, if he would share it with him and Council.

Councilwoman Simmons inquired about a letter she received from the Police Department. Mayor shared, he too received the same information via e mail and it was the first time hearing about the list of items. He addressed the toilet, he was told about. Kevin checked the lines and there was no blockage. The toilet was replaced.

All the other stuff, the roof, air conditioner, he was not aware of. The Wi Fi in his car, he told officer Stone to have the individual to call him on that.

Holiday Pay –All of these items were addressed through Ms Jones, Ms. Harvey and Attorney Sidney.

Chief indicated the toilet was not mention in e mail only a sink leaking. Bubba was sent to repair but it never was fix. The Mayor shared Bubba told him it was